Golden Jubilee School, Jalna

Minutes of the PTA Executive Committee Meeting conducted on 26th July 2021 via Zoom.

Meeting id: 83184669747 Time: 3.00 pm

Attendance: Ms Priya Peter, Mr Yogesh Nagre, Ms Stuti Shah, Dr. Savita Naigaonkar, Ms Mohini Raibagkar, Ms Sonali Mandhane, Ms Archana Karwa, Mr Narendran Nair, Ms Shradha Jindal, Ms Alka Mohta, Mr Vaibhav Nikalje, Ms Rajkumari Bansode, Ms Archana Jakkalwar, Ms MAnjusha Salegaonkar, Ms Jyoti Dhakne, Ms Suhasini Kulkkarni, Ms Sonal Bagdi, Ms Reena Bhakkad, Ms Arti Sahani, Mr Amol Dhole, Ms Zara Shaikh, Ms Mini Nair, Ms VAndana Karnewar, Ms Anupama Thakkur, Mr Nandkishore Dambale, Mr Anosh Athawale, Ms Shraddha Devidan.

PTA Executive Committee Meeting started with the welcome of PTA members by the Principal.

The agenda of the meeting was reopening of school in physical form for classes 8th to 12th.

The agenda regarding the reopening of school physically for classes 8th to 12th was put forth in this meeting for discussion and opinion of all the PTA members

The Principal informed that a survey had been conducted for parents from classes 8th to 12th through Google forms and more than 70% of parents have opted for offline school with. Principal also mentioned that the same had been discussed in the SMC and had met the approval of all. The opinion and vote of the PTA members was sort and Ms Stuti Shah, Ms Mohini Raibagkar, Ms Sonali Mandhane, Ms Savita Naigaonkar, Ms Alka Mohta, Ms Shradha Jindal, Ms Archan Karwa, Mr Narendran Nair and all the Teacher PTA members were in favour of starting School physically. Mr Narendran Nair suggested to start the school in phases to begin with class 10th, 11th and 12th and then classes 9th and 8th. Ms Shradha Jindal enquired about the safety as well as if online class facility would be available during physical classes. To this Principal informed that all required precautions and safety measures would be followed when students physical attend classes. Also online streaming of classes would continue simultaneously along with off line classes.

With the approval of all PTA members for reopening of school, Principal informed that a letter regarding the same would be drafted to the Collector for permission. The whole process may take about ten days.

Principal asked the PTA if any other matter or issues needed to be discussed in the meeting, Ms Sonali Mandhane put forth the concern of the lack of writing skills of children and also requested for increase in creative writing practice and vocabulary in languages for primary classes. The concern was positively responded to by the Principal. Another request of extending time of Home work submission was made by Ms Mohini Raibagkar who wanted the time to be increase till 09:30pm, to which the Principal said that the same may be extended an hour and a half more till 05: 30pm. Principal also mentioned the importance of forming class groups on the query of Ms. Raibagkar.

Dr. Savita Naigaonkar enquired about the scholarship examination and that no information was received from the school regarding the date to which the Principal replied she would look into the same.

Ms. Shah requested for change in time for a few of student for preprimary, Principal informed that no change in timing would be done in preprimary online classes, it would go on as per set time table as changes for a few would create issues.

Ms Shradha Jindal raised a concern about the circular from CBSE mentioning change in the pattern of examination for class 10th to which principal responded giving basic details of the changes in exam pattern that would be followed for this academic year as mentioned in the circular. The Principal also assured of giving complete details regarding the same once the final information from the Board was received.

Mr Narendran Nair asked about PE classes, Sports activity for Senior Secondary section. Principal explained that the PE classes and sports activities were forcefully brought to a standstill due to the attendance issues. It was detailed by Principal that only 1 to 2 students were attending classes from the senior secondary section. Principal also assured those interested may join other ongoing PE classes.

Ms Alka Motha offered her sincere gratitude and thanked all the teachers of Golden Jubilee School for their work of teaching online throughout the lockdown period. It was kindly accepted by the Principal who further emphasized the importance of appreciation for inspiring and encouraging teachers to do even better.

Since there were no other matters the meeting was called to end with the vote of thanks.

Affimale-

Secretary, PTA Executive Committee

Date: 27/07/2021